To:

17-July-2012

Marc Proulx

Regional Supervisor, Marine SAR
David Heap 

A/Regional Director, Maritime Services

Brian Bain 

A/Superintendent, Search and Rescue

Vija Poruks 

Assistant Commissioner, Pacific Region

Admiral Truelove, RCN
Commander, MARPAC

From: 

The Maritime Coordinators of JRCC Victoria:

Troy Haddock, Andy Howell, Al Lynden, John Millman, Darren Morley, Jeff Olsson, Paul Tasker, Matt Thirkell
Re – Proposed Closure of Kitsilano Coast Guard Base

We, the Maritime Coordinators of JRCC Victoria, object to the proposed closure of the Kitsilano Coast Guard Base (Kits) as there was no consultation with any of the SAR expertise at JRCC Victoria, Sea Island or Kitsilano. Closing Kits will endanger the lives of mariners.

Summer IRB cannot replace Kits, even with a proposed extended season. In 2011 JRCC Victoria had a total of 2868 SAR cases. Kits alone handled 12.86% of our Marine incidents.
· In 2011 Kits responded to 36 marine distress calls (M1 and M2). Of those only 12 occurred within the proposed extended IRB season. 

· In 2010 Kits did 53 Marine Distress cases and only 20 of those were in the IRB season. 

· This year, by May 28th Kits had responded to 96 incidents, 30 of which were distress. 

· Kits responded to over 12% of JRCC Victoria’s M1 (Mayday) cases in 2011.

With regards to humanitarian cases, our classification system is 11 years out of date. The Canada Shipping Act 2001 (CSA) does not differentiate classifications based on how a person entered the water. A person in distress in the coastal waters of Canada is our responsibility. Our mandate should reflect the CSA. 

RCMSAR cannot replace Kits. We are very concerned with management’s representation of RCMSAR as ‘highly trained’. We know this is not the case. Their coxswains are only required 25 hours of boat time per year and their members often lack any marine background before joining RCMSAR. They are regularly unable to maintain 30-minute standby and their response times from paged to underway are considerably longer than those of Kits. Last year 43 units had 598 unavailable periods. Recent events support the fact that RCMSAR lacks the reliability, experience and training to be primary SAR. That is our professional opinion and we would like to go on record to that effect.

References to Sea Island only being 14 nm from Kits are also misleading. The hovercraft is not available in weather over 40kts, and headwinds greatly reduce response time. If tasked up the Fraser River, even without weather it can be over an hour for them to get to English Bay. 

We strongly recommend the decision to close Kits be reconsidered. We would be happy to provide more information in support of this position. We also want to see documentation on any Risk-Assessment analysis, as well as any Rationale Documentation in support of closing Kitsilano Coast Guard.

For more specific statistics and arguments, our memo regarding the CG website addition of June 26, 2012 should also be consulted.

Regards

The Marine Coordinators of JRCC Victoria

